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One volunteer “is worth ten pressed men” as the old saying goes.  It’s a view that I heartily share and, as you will see from the smiling faces pictured opposite, I am thankfully not alone.  It’s all about reaching the parts that the local, district and county councils don’t reach and having some fun while you’re at it.  In fact, volunteering makes such a big difference to the local environment and quality of life that we’ve decided to make this issue of the newsletter a ‘volunteering special’.  In addition to getting worthwhile jobs done, it’s a great excuse for leaving the house and meeting new people.  Of course, if volunteering is something you hate the idea of and wouldn’t be seen dead doing, then you’re unlikely to enjoy yourself.  If, on the other hand, you quite like the idea but just need an opportunity and a bit of a shove, then here are a couple of suggestions to get you started:

Churchyard Working Parties to maintain the old and new churchyards are planned for 6-8.30pm on the following Friday evenings: 10th June; 1st July; 12th August; 2nd September.  Refreshments will be provided but please bring your own tools, secateurs, gloves, kneelers etc.  Contact Pauline Stone, Churchwarden, on 01823 277637 or 07984 055574.

The West Country Branch of the IWA (Inland Waterways Association) regularly needs volunteers to work on and around our local waterways; contact Volunteer Co-ordinator, Mike Slade, on 07977 263840 or at mike.slade@waterways.org.uk

I’d also like to take the volunteering idea one step further by setting up a register of those willing to be contacted for similar projects in future.  If you’d like your name included on the list, please get in touch with me or your local Parish Councillor.

Neighbourhood Plan Update  Our progress towards an eventual NP referendum continues to run on schedule and we have appointed a suitably qualified and experienced consultant, Mark Pollock, to oversee the next phase – in particular liaising with Taunton Deane Borough Council.  Mark has already done this with Bishops Lydeard and it is anticipated that his costs will be covered by a second grant from Locality.

Armed with your feedback from the recent questionnaire, specialist groups are now working on the various sections of what will eventually come together as the NP document.  It is hoped that policies will be drafted by end of August, be ratified by TDBC before end of 2016, and go before the Independent Examiner early in 2017.  The NP can then go to Referendum to coincide with the elections in May 2017, all of which will be arranged by TDBC and not the parish councils.
In the meantime, we have to prepare a ‘SWOT’ analysis in consultation with local residents.  Some of you will doubtless be familiar with this process but, for those who are not, ‘SWOT’ refers to Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities and Threats and is a method widely used to test the viability of a planned course of action.  Rather than create a special event for this, we shall be incorporating it into forthcoming local events so please keep an eye open for our SWOT board over the next weeks.  You’ll be able to write your comments on the board and there’ll be someone involved in NP preparation on hand to give guidance and answer questions.  There will also be a SWOT link on the parish website – hopefully by the time you read this or, if not, soon after.  NB:  Bishops Lydeard’s NP received 80% local support in a May referendum.

Denise Webber, Chairman, Cheddon Fitzpaine PC
Tel: 01823 451720; Mobile: 07788 52226
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Tidy-up time in the village churchyard on the balmy spring evening that was Friday 6th May; taken during a welcome tea-and-cake break, this picture unfortunately fails to capture what was otherwise a positive hive of activity (honestly!) – the rechargeable strimmer ran down and even the dog was worn out!


Contributions for the next Newsletter to the Parish Clerk by 18th July 2016 please!

Cheddon Fitzpaine Church Report
Cheddon Fitzpaine Church is part of a United Benefice with West Monkton, Kingston St. Mary and Broomfield. The Benefice Office is open on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday from 9:30am to 1:30pm.  For marriage and baptism enquiries, please contact the office.  Tel:  01823 451257, E-mail: kbcparishes@btinternet.com       

I am pleased to say that we are able to announce the appointment of our next Rector.  The following statement of confirmation was read out in Church on May 1st by Rev'd Tony Woodward on behalf on Archdeacon John Reed:

We are delighted to announce that the Archbishop has appointed as the next Rector of the Benefice of West Monkton with Kingston St Mary, Broomfield and Cheddon Fitzpaine The Reverend Dr Mary Styles.  Mary is currently serving in the Diocese in Europe, at the Church of All Saints, Rome and the Footsteps Fresh Expressions of Church in Rome.  Mary will be moving to West Monkton in mid-July for an Institution in early August.

Archdeacon John would like to voice his thanks to the Patrons, the Rural Dean and Assistant Rural Dean and to your Parish Representatives for their excellent and professional teamwork through the discernment and appointment process.  We were very clear about the rightness of this appointment and thank Our Lord for this.  And we thank you all for your prayers throughout that time.  And Archdeacon John says God bless you for all the worship, witness and service which continues around the benefice through each of you, not least through Tony and Kevin.

Please hold Mary and her husband, Tony, in your prayers during their time of transition and preparation.

Pauline Stone, Churchwarden
Tel: 01823 277637; Mob: 07984 055574


STOP PRESS!! Messy church re-starts on 19th June from 4pm – 6pm at Cheddon Fitzpaine Memorial Hall 


Cheddon Fitzpaine Church School

Academic life at our school continues to run smoothly.  The latest SATs are taking place and the results are anticipated to be good.   Philip Bowditch has been selected from 46 applicants as the new CEO of our MAT (Multi Academy Trust), where he is currently Director of Learning & Achievement.  The Trust is expected to grow to include some 30 schools.

Jason Woollacott, Chair of Governors
Tel: 01823 350663; Mob: 07940 277413
Cheddon Fitzpaine Memorial Hall
The hall continues to thrive as the hub of local community; contact us for details of regular activities.

The Cheddoners’ production in March raised £1,654.81, of which £300 was donated and shared between three separate charities: S.A.V. (Stand Against Violence), S.U.R.E., and Cheddon Church.
Over the next few months, the Hall is to have an overhaul of its lighting, with LEDs being fitted throughout the building.  Although an expensive undertaking, it is expected to save somewhere in the region of £100 per month in electricity bills.

The main up-coming event is, of course, our 70th-anniversary Cheddon Fitzpaine Flower Show
on Saturday 30th July – see separate notice on the back page for details.


Malcolm Lown, Chairman Cheddon Fitzpaine Memorial Hall Trustees 01823 412750

Marcus Walker, Hall Manager 01823 413925
Email: info@cheddonfitzpainevillagehall.co.uk
www.cheddonfitzpainevillagehall.co.uk/bookings.html

Pastoral Care Group
The Group held a coffee morning recently, this time at my home in Rowford.  It was well attended and everyone enjoyed coffee, tea and delicious cakes made by Mary Gunning; our thanks also go to the school for the use of their car-park.  It was lovely to see a good cross-section of the community with people coming from the village, Rowford, Maiden-brook and West Monkton.  There was a healthy buzz of chatter and it was especially nice to welcome those who have difficulty getting out and about.

The coffee mornings are held 2-3 times per year so WATCH THIS SPACE!

Liz Thompson, Group Co-ordinator
Tel: 01823 451529


Cheddon Fitzpaine Parish Church ‘100 Club’

The ‘100 Club’ raises funds to help maintain the Parish Church.  Winners of the latest draws are:
(April) Caroline Spencer £50, Janet Smith £10;
(May) Jan Church £50, Pat Vickery £10.     

For more information about the Church ‘100 Club’ contact Churchwarden, Pauline Stone by ‘phone  on 01823 277637 or e-mail at pauline.stone@live.co.uk


Footpath Report
The parish footpaths are in pretty good order considering the amount of rain we’ve had recently.  As Spring continues, however, they will become over-grown and need managing with renewed vigour.  I am out every week with my secateurs but any assistance from other parishioners would be appreciated.  Anything that needs referral to the Council can be reported to me or directly to Somerset County Council on 0300 123 2224 or via their interactive map which can be found on their website.  There still seems to be a fly-tipping problem near Hestercombe and Cats Lane but the Council are quick to deal with these issues as long as they are informed.  I would encourage anyone who sees anything to report it as soon as possible to expedite any police investigation and clean-up action.

Philip Boyce, philboyce@hotmail.com

A ‘hello’ from our PCSO…
As reported in the last newsletter, our old friend PCSO Tony Wearmouth is back on our patch; he has sent us the following message:

Just a quick note to say how happy I am to be working within your area again.  Some of you will hopefully remember me from before, for the right reasons, and to those of you that don’t , HELLO!  I left the area about three years ago to take over responsibility for Norton Fitzwarren and was recently asked whether I wanted to keep that area or move back.  Well here I am. When the dust has settled and I have found my feet I will set up a beat surgery whereby you can come and meet your policing team; further details will follow.  I will also send your parish clerk some beat posters with contact details.  When making contact, please be mindful that I may be on rest days but I will endeavour to make contact ASAP.  It’s nice to be back!

…and a general warning!  Rogue traders are criminals who take advantage of people by using high-pressure sales techniques.  Their work is often overpriced, poor quality or not required at all.  A distraction burglar is someone who tricks their way into your home and then distracts you while they steal your valuables or cash.  If you do not know who is calling at your home and you didn't invite them there, remember - it's your doorstep and your decision, so be confident, and turn them away.

There’s a Beat Surgery every Thursday at Monkton Heathfield village hall from 10.30am to 12.30pm.

Respect!
The following is an extract from the minutes of this year’s Annual Parish Meeting:  ‘One resident/farmer spoke of people trespassing on private land, dogs off leads causing disruption, and a lack of awareness of the countryside.  A request to educate those using the local farmland and footpaths to adhere to the Countryside Code.’  The point he was trying to put across is that farmers might be more enthusiastic about maintaining rights of way across their land if everyone using them behaved in a more considerate way.  So, let’s always make sure we respect the ‘countryside code’, which, when you think about it, is the same as the urban one: respect public and private property and spaces; and leave everything in as good order as you found it (if not better).

Area updates

Cheddon South Lodge surroundings and the road to Upper Cheddon junction have been strimmed by our lengthsman.  The idea of a village sign enhanced with flower beds was raised at the last Parish Council meeting and will be considered against the current background of budgetary constraint.

Maidenbrook  Following satisfactory inspection by SCC’s Highways Department, the ‘fifth section of road’ (built by Bovis) at Waterleaze has entered the final, legal stage of the formal adoption process.  The children’s play area (Taylor Wimpey ) has been upgraded in order to conform to current standards; enclosure railings are on order and will be installed soonest.  The first of the season’s three grass cuts has been carried out.

Nerrols  A Sports Afternoon is being arranged by Knightstone Housing for Thursday 2nd June on Stoney Furlong from 2pm (see separate notice on the back page ).  Local residents will be consulted at the event over the planned installation of mushroom-shaped children’s ‘fun’ seating adjacent to the adult seating already on site.

Lockable bollards have now been ordered as a further counter-measure to unauthorised occupation of the field.

Rubbish fires and abuse of equipment on the field at Stoney Furlong have been reported.  This is a worrying development and residents are urged to be vigilant and encourage local youngsters to be on their best behaviour.

Broadband too slow?

A £500 voucher scheme has been launched by Connecting Devon & Somerset.  The immediate aim of the organisation is to ensure that domestic and business users in the area can get at least a 2Mb speed for their broadband connection.  Their ultimate objective is for everyone to enjoy “super-fast broadband speeds by 2020”.

Further information can be found on their website at:

http://www.connectingdevonandsomerset.co.uk/cds-broadband-voucher-scheme/ 
Highways
Your Parish Council has scheduled a meeting with SCC’s Highways Commissioning Officer to discuss the future planning for bus shelters and services.

Services at St. Mary’s Church, Cheddon

  5th June	9.30am         Family Service
12th June             9.30am         Special Holy Communion    for The Queen’s 90th Birthday
26th June	 9.30am         Holy Communion
  3rd July               9.30am          Family Service
10th July               9.30am          Holy Communion
24th July               9.30am          Holy Communion
31st July               10am              Combined Benefice Holy Communion, West Monkton Church

Parish Council Meetings in 2016
All at 7:00pm in the Memorial Hall’s Committee Room: 9th June;  14th  July;  8th September; 13th October;
10th November;  8th December

****
The first season of your friendly neighbourhood FILM CLUB has reached its successful conclusion - watch this space & cwmfilmclub@btinternet.com
for details of the AUTUMN RE-START!

****
Cheddon Fitzpaine Flower Show

Saturday 30th July at the Memorial Hall
From 2:30pm, admission free of charge
With MUSIC by local band 2fargone

This year followed from 7:30pm by a special

70th Anniversary Celebration Evening

featuring barbeque food/salads (bring your own drink/glasses) and music by Rod Stewart Tribute Artist

Tickets MUST BE PURCHASED IN ADVANCE at £10 for adults, £5 for children under 12

For tickets and information, contact:
Malcolm Lown, tel. 412750; Stewart Triggol, tel. 413459; Marcus Walker, tel. 412230

STRICTLY NO ADMISSION WITHOUT TICKETS!

You are invited to attend a
Sports Afternoon to be held on the playing field at Stoney Furlong from
2pm on Thursday 2nd June
Try fencing, our Smoothie bike, and much more – then you can sign up to a course of free ‘taster’ sessions!  Representatives from your Parish Council and the Inland Waterways Association will also be on hand.
For further information please contact Shona Stone at Knightstone Housing on 07921 387227


PARISH COUNCIL Contact Details

CHEDDON WARD

Mike Batsch, 01823 272376 mike.batsch@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk

Annie Durham, 01823 451514 annie.durham@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk

Liz Thompson, 01823 451529 liz.thompson@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk 

Denise Webber (Chair), 01823 451720 denise.webber@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk 

Jason Woollacott, 07940 277413 jason.woollacott@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk

MAIDENBROOK WARD

Rob Isaacs, 01823 333324 rob.isaacs@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk 

PARISH CLERK

Jo Pearson, 01823 259478
cheddon@live.co.uk

POLICE Local Contact Details

Hestercombe, Rowford & Cheddon Village
PCSO Tony.Wearmouth@avonandsomerset.police.uk 
(Yes, he’s back! His mobile no. is  07889 655312)
PC Charles.Gear@avonandsomerset.police.uk 

West Monkton / Maidenbrook / Nerrols & Rural Beat 
PC dean.chedzoy@avonandsomerset.police.uk 
PCSO Claire.Escott@avonandsomerset.police.uk 
PCSOEamonn.Leniston@avonandsomerset.police.uk 

Priorswood One Team (excl. Nerrols & Maidenbrook) 
PC Stephen.Linton@avonandsomerset.police.uk 
PCSO Georgia.Coles@avonandsomerset.police.uk
PCSO Thomas.comer@avonandsomerset.police.uk
PCSO sara.norman@avonandsomerset.police.uk
PCSO Natasha.Shattock@avonandsomerset.police.uk 

NB: Dial 999 for emergencies or 101 to make a formal/ logged report or request police action.
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